STABLES THEATRE & ARTS CENTRE
Minutes of the meeting of the COUNCIL OF MANAGEMENT 

held on Tuesday 31st October 2017
PRESENT:
Chris Lacey (Chairman), David Ames (Hon. Treasurer), 
Harriet Davey (Hon. Secretary), Cliff Brooker, Andrew Bruce, 
David Harding, Gill Jenks, Tim Pearce, Rowena Walsh, Mike Willard
APOLOGIES:
Andy Bissenden (Vice-Chairman), Rob Hustwayte (Vice-Chairman)
The Chairman welcomed Rowena Walsh to the meeting.  She has been co-opted on to the Council and will shadow the Hon. Treasurer until March (Annual General Meeting) and will then take over the post.

1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

The Minutes of the meeting held on 26th September 2017 were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman.

2. Matters Arising:
a) The Programme Advisory Group have not been successful in finding a Director for Ladies Day for the 2018 programme.
3. Finance and Accounts (Balance Sheets, Profit and Loss Statement and Production Results attached).
The Treasurer explained that membership subscriptions are down, mainly due to a problem with the new it. System.  Income from the Art Gallery is most disappointing; this was discussed and various ideas were put forward on how to use the Gallery in future.
ACTION:  To be discussed further.

Results from the 200 Club are a cause of major concern.  Various ways of promoting the Club were discussed, perhaps linking in with the Jubilee celebrations.
ACTION:  Discuss raising ticket prices in 2019.
4. Outside Bookings and Contracts:
a) It was agreed that incoming productions which are very short should have lower ticket prices.
5. Current Season:
Let the Right One In had 68% capacity.
The Thrill of Love is not booking well at present.

6. American Exchange:
Not much progress has been made – both sides are still looking for suitable plays for 2019.  Various other options are being discussed.
7. 2018 Season:
      The list of productions, both in-house and incoming, is attached.
8. Diamond Jubilee 2019:

The newly formed Diamond Jubilee Committee met on 28th October for the first time.  Many ideas were discussed.

There will be a long list of plays for Directors to consider at the Directors’ meeting for 2019 programme on 4th December.  More than 70 plays are on the list and it was agreed to stick to the 10 year rule.

Michael Punter has offered to write a new play, set locally, for the Stables to stage at the Theatre in our Jubilee year.  
Jessica Raine and Tim Goodman-Hill have agreed to help with fund raising.

The only dates fixed for the year so far are 20th–22nd September when the Little Theatre Guild conference and AGM will be held at The Stables.
9. House and Grounds:
Mike Willard reported that once again use of the car park is being abused.  It was agreed that another parking scheme should be activated.  This would mean new signage etc. and we will have to be very strict about Volunteers’ car registrations – a full list will need to be made of all those using the car park.  
It was agreed to install an outside light over the main door to the theatre.

ACTION:  The CCTV and key fob system to be discussed with Andy Bissenden at the next meeting.

10.  Any Other Business:
a) The proposed work on signage on the outside of the building needs to be started.
ACTION:  The Architect and other firms to be contacted (MW).

b) Concern was expressed about the lack of lighting designers and operators for productions; this is due to lack of volunteers.  It was agreed that we should pay people to run training course.
ACTION:  To be discussed with Jonathan Richardson (CL).

c) It was agreed that matinees should start at an earlier time during the winter months.

d) Concern was expressed over the state of the garden.  There was a discussion as to whether the paid gardener should come every week instead of fortnightly.

e) There was a serious complaint at a recent performance regarding sight lines and sound in the back row of the auditorium.

ACTION:  The possibility of raising the back row of seats to be investigated (MW).

f) There was a discussion as to whether we should hold a Volunteers’ party on 21st January 2018, this to take place after The Great American Concert.  It was pointed out that there used to always be a party for Volunteers on the last Friday in January.

g) It was agreed that there should be a social evening for members of the Council (ie. Dinner) on 8th December 2017.

ACTION:  Venues to be investigated (TP).

There being no further business, the meeting ended at 8.45pm.

The next meeting of the Council of Management will be held on Tuesday 28th November 2017 at the Stables Theatre.
CHAIRMAN:                                                                                                                Date:
